
5 December 2023 
 
 
Dear  

 
Thank you for your email dated Friday, December 1, 2023 8:56 am. 
 
I note that you have asked for an internal review though the request you have 
described is not the same as the request you submitted on 2 November and is 
detailed on the What Do They Know website. As you are now asking for different 
information this is not grounds for an internal review.  Your request dated 02 
November, you asked for details of who from Welsh Government and Officials from 
Governmental Departments took part in 'Exercise Nimbus' as part of Covid Planning 
and list of actions to be undertaken by Welsh Government. 
 
We were able to provide a response in which we stated that Welsh Government did 
not hold the information that you requested.  This meeting was conducted over the 
telephone via a conference call and although the Minister for Health and the CMO 
were in attendance, no information is held.    

 
We are unable to comment on behalf of the Scottish Government, however we are 
able to respond accordingly to your additional questions below: 

 
1. Welsh Government was an invited participant yet you state no information 

held - Please confirm whether Welsh Government was invited to take part?  
We are able to confirm that Welsh Government were invited to take part 
in the conference call. 

2. Copy of any minutes from any meeting where Exercise Nimbus was 
discussed?  
Welsh Government does not hold any minutes from that meeting. 

3. Copy of any briefing document to the Minister?  
Welsh Government does not hold any briefing documents in relation to 
the conference call 

 
Kind regards 
 


